

December 14, 2012

Dear Councilors:

The Boston City Council's Committee on Public Safety to which was referred the following:

Docket #1328 Message and order authorizing the Police Commissioner to accept and expend the FY12 (VAWA) STOP grant of \$42,400.00 from the Executive office of Public Safety and Security used to support the BPD Civilian Domestic Violence Advocate.

Docket #1590 Message and order authorizing the Police Commissioner to accept and expend a grant of \$125,000.00 for the FY 2012 Demonstration Programs Continuation from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention used to support the development and enhancement of the Youth Violence Prevention Plan.

Docket #1633 Message and order authorizing the Police Commissioner to accept and expend a grant of One Million Four Hundred Eighty One Thousand, Six Hundred Ninety Seven Dollars and Forty Two cents (\$1,481,697.42) from the Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety FY 2013 Senator Charles E. Shannon Jr. Community Safety Initiative Grant, for the purpose of supporting strategies to address youth, gang and gun violence.

Having considered the same, the chair respectfully reports that these matters ought to

pass.

Michael Ross, Chair

Committee on Public Safety